
      Superintendent’s Office 
August 4, 2020 
 
Dear students, staff, families and community,  

This evening the Whatcom County Health Department issued a letter and statement that it is 
not safe to begin the school year with students in classrooms and schools. At their strong 
recommendation, Mount Baker School District will begin the school year with remote 
learning. Given the circumstances and transmission rates of COVID-19 this is our only choice.   
 
I have had conversations with many families over the summer and appreciate all feedback 
which we will use to provide better teaching and learning as well as engagement opportunities 
for students as we go forward.  I understand that many of you will be pleased with this decision 
and others will be disappointed that students will not be returning to our schools right away.  I 
am deeply disappointed, but I know that we will all get through this together.  District staff are 
planning and working hard to create the best experience possible for all students. 
 
The decision to provide continuous remote learning does not mean our facilities will be fully 
closed.  Beginning August 19th our offices will be open.  Employees will have access to their 
work areas but will need to follow all safety guidelines while on our campuses including 
symptom checks, face coverings, hand washing, sanitizing, and social distancing.  When 
possible, we will plan to bring small groups of students in that require specialized instruction 
and services.  This will be on an as needed basis and will be communicated individually with 
families.  More information will follow regarding athletic programs, FFA, choir, band, Boys 
& Girls Club, etc.   
 
More specific information as well as a link to a community meeting scheduled for August 10th 
at 7:00 p.m. will be shared in Wednesday’s weekly communication.  Please expect a call and 
email at approximately 5:45 p.m. tomorrow.  I know there are many questions which I will 
strive to get answered as soon as possible. 
 
Thanks so much for your support and understanding.  It is important that we stand together and 
remain “Baker Strong” to ensure our students have the best experience possible this year. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
Mary Sewright, Superintendent 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 


